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September, 2017  

Last week I began offering my reasons why I am United Methodist. I did not inherit this faith tradition. 
I did not grow up in the church. So, for me, being United Methodist was and is a choice. There were and still are 
some specific reasons I embraced the United Methodist way of being Christian. In last weekôs District News I 
shared the first of those reasons as I unpacked my understanding that religion should be a matter of the head and 
the heart. This week the list continues as I describe the Methodist view of salvation. Iôd be glad to engage       
anybody in further conversation around these key ideas. Feel free to contact me and weôll find some time to sit 
and reason together. 

2. Salvation is a process - not an event. Many denominations within the Christian tradition       
emphasize being born again. Some focus on the moment when a person accepts Christ as their personal Savior to 
such an extent that if an individual is not able to name the day when they made their decision and describe the 
circumstances in which it happened whether theyôre saved or not is called into question. Thatôs never been the 
Methodist way. Even though we have believed that salvation requires a personal response, we have never held 
that it requires an affirmation that is a once and for all response. Instead, Methodists have always believed that 
salvation is an unfolding process. Methodist theologians describe this process as the workings of three kinds of 
grace: prevenient, justifying and sanctifying grace. 

Prevenient grace is that grace which is at work in our lives even before weôve ever considered turning 
toward God. Itôs also called ñconvincing graceò because it serves to convince us of our need to accept Godôs gift 
to us in Jesus Christ. This convincing is accomplished in different ways in the life of each individual and takes 
the form of everything from gentle promptings of Godôs Spirit to dramatic experiences of the ñI once was lost, 
but now am foundò variety. Once a person is convinced of their need for Godôs presence in their life and turns 
toward God, they are made right with God. This is the work of justifying grace. 
Justifying grace is the grace which assures an individual that they are forgiven, offered an opportunity to begin 
again with God and raised in Christ to a new life. This justifying grace has been described as: ñthe Spirit of God 
witnessing to our spirit that we are Godôs children" (Romans 8:17). John Wesley, the founder of the Methodist 
way of being Christian, likened this graceful transition to a movement from the front porch of Godôs House 
across the threshold and into the house itself. Once inside, a person was no longer treated as a stranger but      
welcomed as a member of the family. 

Wesley further supposed that once a person had been welcomed into Godôs household they would want 
to make themselves at home there and explore every room. The process of making oneself completely at home in 
Godôs presence and exploring the fullness of life with God is thought to be the work of sanctifying (or perfecting 
grace). This is a gradual refining process. We are shaped through trials and triumphs, successes and failures to 
become more and more like Christ. Although this is Godôs work it requires our focus and attentiveness. Our goal 
as followers of Christ is, in Wesleyôs words, ñto seek to be made perfect in love in this life.ò Such perfection 
empowers a follower of Christ to experience the fullness of life with God. Whether attaining this state of        
perfection is actually possible this side of eternity is a matter of some debate. And for those for whom worrying 
about perfectionism is a stumbling block, I would suggest thinking about this state more in terms of being made 
complete in Godôs love rather than being perfectly without fault or failing in your belief or practice. The bumper 
sticker missive, ñGod is not finished with me yet,ò certainly applies here. Trusting that the working of Godôs 
saving grace is a gradual, unfolding process in our lives has been a true mercy to me. There are moments when I 
fall far short of modeling the marks of the Christian life. But because I realize that God is determined to offer 
mercy anew to me every morning, I find I can begin again with God instead of giving up when I miss the mark. 
This belief has saved me time and time again. The unfolding pattern of grace in our lives: finding our way home 
to God (prevenient grace), coming home to God (sanctifying grace) and learning to make ourselves at home with 
God in the world is just the beginning of what is a life-long process as we seek to work out our salvation from 
day to day. 

Next time Iôll talk about what it looks like when people called Methodist work out their salvation as 
they engage the worldsô needs. Until then, may you know firsthand that Godôs grace is sufficient as the process 
of salvation unfolds in your life. 

Why United Methodist?  (part 2) by District Superintendent Dwayne Bagley 

http://kalamazoodistrict.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=25b9fbc0534065b0d8bcca4fd&id=7d06337ac5&e=49a183aab1
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Sept 3       13th Sunday after Pentecost  
 

Scripture:     II Corinthians 9: 1 -5 
      Sermon:       Maturity in Stewardship  

Sept 10     14th Sunday after Pentecost  
 

Scripture:    I Chronicles 29: 10 -29 
Sermon:     The Complete Steward  

 

Sept 17       15th Sunday after Pentecost  
 

          Stewardship Sunday (Finance Committee)  

Sept 24      16th Sunday after Pentecost  
 

Scripture:     II Thessalonians 3: 5 -8 
Sermon:  Are You Faithfully Serving the Lord Faithfully?  

 
 

SAVE THE DATE:   Harvest Dinner, Saturday, November 4. Details in October 

Preparation for worship 

The idea of a spiritual heart transplant is a vivid image to me; once 
you have the heart of somebody else inside you, then that heart is 
there. Jesusõ heart is inside me, and my heart is gone. So if God 
were to place a stethoscope against my chest, he would hear the 
heart of Jesus Christ beating.  
 
ñMax Lucado  

Sermons for September 
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Itôs hard to believe a year has gone by since October 1, 2016. But it has and on Saturday,       
October 7, 2017, Chapel Hill UMC will embark on their 38th year sponsoring the best arts & 
crafts show in the area. The 37 year total of $639,625 represents the amount of money given to 
missions locally, regionally & all over the world by a small country church in Sodus, Michigan. 
We should be proud! 

Weôre enjoying working with our new website and its enhancements that was designed two 
years ago. If you havenôt seen it, check it out: chapelhillcraftshow.org. Or take a look at our  
Facebook Page that is reaching literally hundreds of people. Simply go to Facebook, type  
Chapel Hill Craft Show in the search box & it will come up. We encourage you to click ñlikeò 
at the top of the page so you & all your friends will receive an email whenever new information 
is posted. 
Once again we ask your help in distributing posters & flyers to surrounding communities. You 
will find them on a table in the fellowship hall. Never let an opportunity go by to help us       
advertise by giving them to your friends, neighbors, co-workers, grocery stores, senior centers, 
banks, craft shops, schools, etc. 
The bake sale is always a successful endeavor for the craft show. We will once again provide 
labels for your use to identify your baked goods & state the ingredients so that people with    
allergies will know if they can eat them. We cannot sell any baked goods without labels. You 
will find them on the table by the flyers. Sugar free items are always welcome. 
The core committee of eight people works all year putting the craft show together. But the day 
of the show we need you. There are sign-up sheets on a table in the fellowship hall. They list all 
volunteer positions available, and will include categories of bake sale items you can sign up to 
bring.  
We sincerely hope you will pray for the success of the show as well as consider what you can 
do to help. If you are unable to serve, donations will be graciously accepted for the multitude of 
things we need to purchase. Itôs you, the volunteers & donators, who make our show a success! 
Barb Johns, 
Administrative Chairperson 

Thank you Chapel Hill for being such a thoughtful and caring church family. From the prayers 
and visits, to the wonderful celebration of life service and lunch to follow, you were there for 
us when we needed you the most. We know that Harriett loved coming to Sunday school and 
church, and we thank you for making her feel a welcome part of your church family. 
The Family of Harriett Stanford Schramm 

Campbell Soup labels for Education Project  
is ending December, 2017 

Please leave labels on Mission Table and  
Joyce Mitchell will turn them in. 

Thank you 
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 09/01 Marilynn Heim 
09/02    Lori Bennett 

 09/05 Vic Cuthbert, Jr. 
  Marilyn Kraklau  
 09/06 Tom Johns 
 09/09 Margie Krieger  
 09/11 Jeff Harner 

09/15   Cody Bennett 
 09/16 Amber Perkins   
 09/18 Spencer DeCoursey 
 09/19 Andrew Perkins   
 09/20 Linda Bennett 
  Bud Harner 
 09/23 John Glassman, Jr. 
  Allen Hall, Jr.  
 09/25 Chad Case 

 Kinley Scott 
 09/26 George Skibbe   
 09/27  Kevin McCoy 
  Carol Quattrin 
 09/28 Shannon Bennett 

 Amy Peters 
 09/30 Clara Latislaw  

 
 

                           
    

   
  
       

  
 09/03 Ken and Chris Peters 
 09/05 Rodney and Maureen Dohm 
  Daniel and Sharon Reed 
 09/08 Allen and Shireen Hall  
 09/19 Alan and Amy Berget 

 David and Linda Calahan 
 09/24 Andrew and Betty Grootendorst 

 

If we have missed a birthday or anniversary, or 

have you listed incorrectly, please call the office so 

that we may update our information. 

Join us following worship on 

Sunday, Sept. 24 when we will 

celebrate this monthõs birthdays       

and anniversaries with a Potluck! 
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Lay Participant Forms 

 

Please sign up to help for the following:  
 

                                            Liturgists:        Greeters:  
                                         Coffee Hour:      Nursery:   
                               The sign up sheets are on the foyer table. 
 
 
 

Contacts: 
 

Liturgists:  Linda Bennett      944-4181 
Greeters:  Karen Hook       463-8535 
Coffee Hour:  Sandy Keath                208-0115 
Nursery:         Bob Wesner                 463-5050 
 

                          
 
 
 

THE LAWN MOWING SCHEDULE IS  
OUT ON THE TABLE IN THE FOYER.  

GREETERS 
Experience:   Enjoy smiling and handshaking 

Needed:   2 Greeters each Sunday 
Benefits:   Get to know your church family 

 
Please sign up on the Greeters Clip Board in the foyer 
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NOW IS THE TIME TO STOCK UP ON 
SCHOOL SUPPLIES FOR  
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD!! 
 
 Massive sales are going on all over the place. Items needed pencils, erasers, pencil sharpeners, 
crayons, theme books, markers, glue sticks and colored pencils. If out buying groceries stop by 
school supplies and pick up a few items, it will help us fill boxes. Thank you, any questions 
call Deb Harris (269) 926-2250 or (269) 470-0557.  

WHOôS AT COLLEGE? 
 

Please turn names and addresses into the church 
office if you  have someone or know of someone 

who is at college from Chapel Hill. 
Thank you 
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      CHAPEL HILL TEAM LEADERS 
 

¶ Ad Council                             Bill Brady  
 

¶ Education 
 

¶ Evangelism                  
 

¶ Finance                                 Deb Cuthbert                 
 

¶ Lay Leadership                     Pastor Mark                                      
 

¶ Lay Member  to                     Margie Krieger 
      Annual Conference     
    
¶ Memorials                             Roberta Faher             
                                         

¶ Missions                                Barb Brady                     
                                                   Norma Goldner               
                                                   Lenora Cuthbert  
¶ Nuture/Outreach                     
 

¶ SPRC                                   Sandy Keath                     
 

¶ Trustees                               Joe Young                      
 

¶ Worship                               Pastor Mark                     
 

¶ Youth                                   Lori Bennett                      

Please contact team leaders with any                                 
suggestions or questions 

Thank you 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 
 

  
 
 

  1 2 
 

3 
 
Communion  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 

 

5 
 
Prayer Group  
10 am 
 
SPRC meeting  
& Finance  
meeting  
6:30 pm  

6 
 
Bell Choir  
6:30pm 
 
Choir 
7:30 pm  

7 
 
KZoo UMW 
Planning 
meeting  
6 pm 

8 
 

9 
Menôs Breakfast  
8 am 
 
Fellowship  
Hall  
Reserved 
 
Fall Lay Servant  
Classes KZoo  
Westwood UMC 
9 am - 3 pm 

10 
 
Loose 
Change  
Offering  
 
Sunday 
School  
Begins K - 5 

11 
 
Finance 
meeting  
6 pm 
 
Trustees  
meeting  
7 pm   

12 
 
Prayer Group  
10 am  
 
 

 
 
 

13 
 
Bells Choir  
6:30 pm  
 
Choir 
7:30 pm  

14 
 

15 
 
 

16 
 
 

17 
 
Stewardship  
Sunday 

18 
 
Craft Show  
Committee  
meeting 
6:30pm 

19 
 
Prayer Group  
10 am  
 
 
 

 

20 
 
Bell Choir  
6:30 pm  
 
Choir 
7:30 pm  

21 
  
Newsletter  
Information  
Due 
 
SPRC 
meeting  
6:30 pm  

22 
 
 

23 
Fall Lay Servant  
Classes KZoo  
Westwood UMC 
9 am - 3 pm 
 
KZoo 
District UMW 
Annual Meeting  
8 am to 4 pm  

24 
 
 
 

 Potluck  
 
Membership  
Class 4-6 pm 
 

25 
 
 

26 
Prayer Group  
10 am   
 
Shepherding  
meeting 6 pm  
 
Church  
Council &  
SPRC meeting  
7 pm 

27 
 
Newsletter  
Goes Out 
  
Bell Choir  
6:30 pm  
 
Choir 
7:30 pm  

28 
 
 

29 30 

       

 


